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October 24, 2014 - Minutes

The Health Science Education Advisory Committee held its meeting at Robert Morgan Educational Center.
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	TOPIC  
	DISPOSITION

	Opening of Meeting
	The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Ms. Violeta Aguilar-Figuly, Chairperson of the Health Science Advisory Committee Meeting.

	Introductions
	Mr. Armand welcomed everybody to the meeting, and congratulated Ms. Washington for putting the meeting.  

	Approval of Minutes
	Ms. Aguilar-Figuly asked the members to please review the minutes.  Minutes were approved by Ms. Hurtado and second by Ms. Hernandez.  Minutes were approved. 

	
	Ms. Figuly introduced a NLN document and reinforced the importance of the NLN accreditation.  Ms. Mims mentioned that the Practical Nurse Department Heads are scheduled to travel to Atlanta, Georgia, to get information in reference to re-accredit the Practical Nurse Programs.  It was mentioned also, that NLN fully supports the critical role of licensed practical vocational nurses.  We are preparing to see if we can pursue the re-accreditation again, since we lost it in 2006 due to lack of nursing instructors with Master’s in Nursing.  We are continuing keeping the Spe’s in order to be ready for the re-accreditation.    
Ms. Blackmon mentioned that they got COE approved and Miami lakes and Parkway Complex also got COE approved.  

It was mentioned by Ms. Mims that in Secondary every year, we do professional developments to create and update pacing guides, according to the changes of each curriculum, that way any student transferring from the North to the South or vice-versa, will always be continuing without interruptions in any of the programs.  

Post – Secondary Programs
Dental Assistant 
Lindsey Hopkins Educational Center had the teacher present, and she mentioned that she had 25 students at the present time.  

Miami Lakes, Ms. Algaze, was not present and could not give a report regarding Dental Assistant.

Robert Morgan, Aurea Hurtado.  Mentioned that they have pacing guides for their dental assistant students.  They have 28 students and many of them have job offers already.  Twenty-seven students graduated, and two are already in dental school.  They have several dentists and hygienist volunteering in the clinic.  They will have their site visit in January 2016.  ADA fees in 2015 are going to be $1,600.00 but the year of the accreditation is going to be $3,200.00.  



EKG Technician 
DA Dorsey, they have EKG as part of their PCT program.  They have 3 students currently in their program.

Miami Lakes they have EKG Technician as part of their Patient Care Technician Program and they have approximately 7 in PCT and will have 20 starting in January 2015.  No Home Health Aide.  

Robert Morgan also has EKG technician as part of their Patient Care Technician Program.  They just had graduation; at the time of the meeting they had no students.  Ms. Hernandez, mentioned that she has 5 students in EKG as part of Medical Assistant.  

South Dade represented by Ms. Saez mentioned that have EKG as part of their Medical Assistant Program and at the present time they have 4 students.  

Ms. Aguilar-Figuly asked if it was hard to place the students once they finished the PCT, and the answer was positive, by saying that it is easy for the students to obtain jobs as a PCT, since their training is very broad.


Medical Assistant
Miami Lakes had no representation at the meeting to report about the Medical Assistant Program. 

Robert Morgan.
Elizabeth Hernandez just got back from Missouri attending the accreditation AAMA and make connections to attend the accreditation workshop for the medical assistant.  They are going to change the standards.  Robert Morgan Medical Assistant Program is going to be re-accredited in April 2016, and entails a lot of work.   They have 32 students from the high school, they are waiting for 25 to take the accreditation and 7 for RMA.  Eight students are working already in doctors’ offices.  

South Dade Educational Center. 
Ms. Saez from South Dade have 40 students between her and Mr. Milanes.  Thirteen students graduates in December and 8 are already working.  Three students are waiting for the RMA exam.  South Dade became the liason with Homestead Senior Medical Assistant Program and Practical Nursing.  Ms. Saez works at Homestead Job Corps, and one student was inducted in the Honor Society.  

Medical Coding and Billing
DA Dorsey Educational Center.  Ms. Irma Als participated in the revision of the curriculum, which was increased to 1100 hours.  They currently have 10 students on site.  Online course had 8 students and 2 graduated already.    

Nursing Assistant
DA Dorsey Educational Center:  Ms. Lightborne reported that they have 15 students currently enrolled.  

Lindsey Hopkins Educational Center Ms. Blackmon has no nursing assistant at the time.  

Miami Lakes is in probation by the Board of Nursing, due to their passing rate.  Miami Lakes has 7 nursing assistant and 4 graduated last term as part of the PCT.  

Robert Morgan Educational Center:  Ms. Ofoleta mentioned that her enrollment has dropped.  A week ago she had 5 students and now she is down to three.  Some of the students move to other programs, like nursing assistant and practical nurse.  

Ms. Mims mentioned that all the nursing assistant programs are renewed yearly.  Submitted to the department of health.  If you don’t stay within 10% of the state percent, your program will be placed on probation, and then if you don’t improve, you are revoked and then your school must apply again.  You must be sure that your students have good in the skills 

Ms. Mims recommended that teachers take a closer look at the CNA students before they apply and take the test, since when they don’t, the passing score affects the school’s passing rate and that will put the programs on probation.

Dr. Pettigrew also mentioned that the problem in passing the test in many cases is the language barrier.  CNA is offered in Spanish, but the Practical Nurse test is not, therefore many students struggle to pass both tests.

Patient Care Assistant/Technician
DA Dorsey Educational Center:  Ms. Lightborne has 15 students

Lindsey Hopkins Educational Center:  As mentioned before by Ms. Blackmon they have Nursing Assistant as part of PCA.  Class started in October 2014, they had a class that finished in September.  

Miami Lakes Educational Center:  Ms. Nelva Williams has 7 students in PCT and phlebotomy as well. 

Robert Morgan has 15 students for PCT.  

South Dade Educational Center/Job Corps, Ms. Griffiths from South Dade, said that she did not have information regarding PCT.


Pharmacy Technician
DA Dorsey Educational Center Ms. Covington from DA Dorsey has 22 students enrolled in her program, 1 graduated, 2 students registered and Licensed.  


Miami Lakes Educational Center:  Ms. Algaze has 30 post-secondary in pharmacy technician and four will graduate this trimester.  

South Dade Educational Center:  Ms. Griffiths currently has 20 students, seven graduating this term.    

Phlebotomy
Lindsey Hopkins Educational Center has 8 students that are graduating this term, and another 8 students took the exam on October 2014.


Practical Nursing
Lindsey Hopkins Educational Center has 85 enrolled and nine will be graduating in December 2014.  

Miami Lakes Educational Center:  Ms. Doleyres has 77 students enrolled and 36 graduating in December 2014.  

Robert Morgan Educational Center:  Mrs. Washington informed that they have 89% passing rate.  


Surgical Technician
Lindsey Hopkins Educational Center has 20 students enrolled, 120 in clinical settings and the programs continues to be approved by CAAHEP.  



	Next Meeting
	Ms. Aguilar-Figuly announced that our next meeting will be in the Spring 2015 and that the location will be announced at a later time, and we will communicate by e-mail as usual.


	Adjournment
	Ms. Aguilar-Figuly thanked everyone for their commitment to health science education.  Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 


		

